
March 7, 2022

Mayor Bradshaw and City Councilors 
City of Ketchum 
Ketchum, Idaho 

Mayor Bradshaw and City Councilors: 

Recommendation to Approve Road Closures for Special Events 

Recommendation and Summary  
Staff is recommending Council to approve the following road closures for two separate special events. 
Main Street between 2nd Street and Sun Valley Road
Sun Valley Film Festival Street Party on April 1, 2022 from 6:30pm to 10pm. (pending IDT approval) 
Picabo Street between Ritchie Drive and Skiway
Baldy Bash on April 16 from 7:00am - 7:00pm.

“I move to approve the street closure requests for the SV Film Festival and Baldy Bash events .”

The reasons for the recommendation are as follows: 

• The City of Ketchum supports special events.

• The city has assigned designated and non-designated areas for special events.

• Non-designated street closures require approval by City Council.

Introduction and History 
Designated locations, with a user fee of $100 per event: 

• First Avenue between Sun Valley Road and 4th Street

• First Avenue between Sun Valley Road and 2nd Street

• First Avenue between 5th and 6th Streets

• First Avenue between 1st and River Streets

• 4th Street between Leadville and East Avenues

• Picabo Street between Ritchie Drive and Gates Road

• Washington Avenue between 1st and River Streets

Other areas of the city, non-designated locations, require a user fee of $500 per event and approval for use of 
the street by City Council. 

Financial Impact 
SV Film Festival and Baldy Bash included payment for the road closure with their Special Event application.
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